EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING
Monday, August 31, 2009
Board Members Present:  Annette Duvall, Gill James, Pat McCarthy, Joe Thompson, Brent Kawaguchi, Michael Bailey, Gary Emslie, John Wiley, Peter Bentley, Craig Olson, Megan Marson, Chris Bigelow

Board Members Absent:  Bob Dowding, Luke Syverson
Tom & Marilyn Doyle – District Directors


1. Introduction of Guests:  Marty Barber, Vice Principal, Twin Falls MS

2. Approval of Monday, June, 2009 Executive Board Minutes.  M/S/P


3. Financial Report:
Checking:
$ 54,755.35
Savings:
$ 25,948.90
4. Approval of Vouchers: Vouchers #15279  through #15371 for a total of $ 16,087.41
  M/S/P


5. WIAA Executive Board Report:  Craig Olson, Chris Bigelow
a. Finance- Attendance at contests up over prior year.
b. MS Request – Approved request to play 2 games on a day as an experiment for 2 years.
c. WIAA/WOA Agreement - APPROVED in concept the WIAA/WOA state-wide agreement with WIAA and WOA executive directors to finalize details of the agreement. (This agreement was finalized in late August.)
d. Bound to State – Baseball participants increased from 18 to 20 to match softball and volleyball participants from 12 to 14.
e. Fact Finder – Andy Barnes working on a manual.
f. Corporate Marketing – Broadcast fees increasing.  Dairy Farmers and Wells Fargo still sponsors with negotiated rates.
g. Video Review.  NFHS to allow states to decide whether to allow for video review.  Washington will continue its existing policy of no video review.
h. Boys Soccer -APPROVED to put boys soccer on notice with the stipulation that ejections for abusive language and violent conduct must be reduced by at least 60 percent during the 2009-10 school year or stringent consequences will be assessed in future years.
i. Coaches Standards – Large number of coaches without CPR and First Aid
j. Middle Level Membership – A number of MS schools are dropping WIAA membership, in some cases because they don’t want to pay fees.  It is becoming increasing difficult for schools to find other member schools for contests.  One year waiver to allow play with non-member schools.

6. Sea-King District 2 Executive Board:  Michael Bailey
A. Violations – Approved League Sanctions.  
B. League Reports.
a. Kingco – Sportsmanship Summit August 18 – 2 Part Day.  Broke into groups by interest, i.e. band, booster club, etc. and then into groups by school. Largest problems clarified and were discussed. The league will be working on consistency between schools and administrative checklist for athletic contests. George Crowder will be the new AD at Lake Washington.
b. Metro – Joann Fukuma will be the second Metro representative.  The league is not going to continue to use League Minder for this year.  Several schools will continue to use it, but it won’t be mandatory.  Metro thanked Kingco for their participation in the joint meeting in the spring.  Schools have the opportunity to choose to play at their level in the next classification process; it doesn’t appear that too many are interested in playing at any level but the 3A level, however.  Gill indicated that Abe should contact Terry Agnew to select a date for the next meeting.   Kingco requested that the meeting be held in October and hopes that we can have some information on counts.  Steve Gervais will be the new AD at Blanchet and Chief Sealth’s new AD is Sam Reed.  Rainier Beach is finalizing their new AD.
c. Emerald City – Rhondi is back after some health issues.  All is well in the league.
d. SeaTac – no reps.

C. Executive Board Calendar – Marilyn provided the calendar for everyone that was approved in the spring.  
D. Service Fees & 2008-2009 Travel Points - Same amounts as last year.  Marilyn will be sending out invoices.
E. Distribution of 2008-2009 Excess Fees - At the end of the fiscal year, we had $84K.  We normally keep $40K in reserves.  Marilyn recommended returning $44K to the leagues.  The board M/S/P to return this money using our regular procedure.  Kingco 3A, Metro, SeaTac, and Emerald City will all receive these funds.  Kingco 4A does not receive Excess Funds because of the financial relationship they have with the district.

F. District Tournament Allocations – This is the second year of a two year cycle.  Allocations are listed on the new SeaKing website www.seaking2.com.  
G. WIAA Rules - We are the only district that uses an exception to the WIAA rules/regs for state tournaments.  We presently allow 15 players to dress for the 3A district basketball tournament while state tourney regulations allow 12.  The board discussed whether to continue this or change our policy.  The board left the policy intact and asked that the District 2 WIAA Board members request that the state allow for 15 at the state tourney.
H. 2009-2010 Sea-King Dist. 2 Committees - Each year we look at what might be major issues for the year that we might wish to form committees to study.  Gill suggested “Coaches Standards”.  Mike thought we should have some discussion about ejections and how we look at those at the district levels; should we routinely accept the penalties or should we be looking at providing more guidance back to the leagues – especially in the area of coach ejections.  After considerable discussion, the board directed Tom to request that all schools send an email to Tom when an ejection occurs.  This will help us to be able to track the ejections that occasionally get missed because a report isn’t filed by an official.  Secondly, the board will require that all ejections be reported to the district board in writing on school letterhead, not verbally reported.   Leagues should discuss the ejection issue at their next meeting and come back with suggestions for addressing this issue of ejections.  Would it be possible to track yellow cards and technicals as well?  Would this help us to deal with ejection and sportsmanship issues?  Tom will crunch the data on violations and report on repeat violators at the next meeting.

7. Sea-King District 2 Executive Director Report: Tom & Marilyn Doyle
A. Correspondence. None.
B. Web Site: www.seaking2.com.  We have moved to a new site for our website. The WIAA has informed us that they will no longer allow our website to be hosted on the WIAA website. They have security concerns that require us to find another provider.


8. Other Business-Agenda Items for Monday, October 5,  2009-3:30PM Bellevue ESC
A. Review of 2008-2009 Annual Financial Report

B. Review of Oct. 1st Enrollment Figures & State Tournament Allocations

C. Site Selection for Football/Soccer

D. Fall Eligibility Report

E. WIAA Insurance (L & I/Catastrophic)

9. The Executive Board meeting was adjourned at 5:30 PM.

